


   
 

   
 

• PVWC’s progress toward compliance has been repeatedly delayed due to community opposition 
stemming from aesthetic concerns over losing a “water view” as well as historic preservation issues. 

• Newark’s progress toward compliance has been complicated, in part, by the reliance of many 
neighboring municipalities on the storage capacity of Cedar Grove Reservoir as a critical component of 
New Jersey’s regional water supply infrastructure. 

• PVWC has publicly acknowledged that the UCFWRs have affected their ability to control lead levels in 
the drinking water. PVWC has exceeded the lead action level on several occasions in the past, most 
recently in 2016. Phosphate, a commonly used and effective corrosion inhibitor, is not a viable 
treatment option for systems with UCFWRs due to its side effect of increasing microbial growth when 
exposed to the environment. This leaves PVWC with fewer and potentially less effective treatment 
options. 
 

• On September 1, 2021, PVWC’s New Street Reservoir was contaminated with stormwater runoff as a 
result of flooding from Hurricane Ida. A boil water advisory was issued for the Cities of Paterson, 
Passaic and parts of Clifton and Woodland Park, affecting 230,000 people. The boil water advisory was 
ultimately lifted after forty-three (43) days; however, cleaning the reservoir and providing bottled 
water to affected customers has cost the utility millions of dollars. The effects of climate change and 
increasing frequency of severe weather events only increase the likelihood of similar problems at 
UCFWRs in the future. 

 
• On July 19, 2022, NJDEP advised Newark that the joint venture proposal to use best management 

practices and UV treatment at the Cedar Grove Reservoir is insufficient and that an alternative, such as 
partial cover and tanks, needs to be developed and implemented. 

•  

ONGOING/UPCOMING REVIEWS FOR FY2025: 

 

KEY EXTERNAL STAKEHOLDERS: 

☐ Congress ☐ Industry  ☒States ☐ Tribes ☒ Media ☐ Other Federal Agency 
☐ NGO  ☒ Local Governments  ☒ Public 

MOVING FORWARD:  

 
• On May 2, 2024, after review of additional water quality data submitted by the City, NJDEP reaffirmed that 

Newark must cover or treat the water discharged from the Cedar Grove Reservoir. The letter also requires 
Newark to submit a proposal and schedule for LT2 compliance within 60 days. 

• EPA is working with stakeholders to develop a plan to bring Newark and PVWC into compliance with the LT2 
rule. 

 


